
BD 9027 6th and 7th day of August, 1965
Devaluation of the divine Word (in terms of time)....
                
All of you will be addressed by Me who wish that your Father in 
heaven speaks to you. And it is not a word spoken to you in vain, for
time and again you will be able to draw strength from it time and 
again, and your knowledge will always be extended by it. And what is 
once conveyed by Me to earth will also retain its value, for they are
always divine words, words of love and grace, and no human being 
should try to devalue them, for everything is an illumination of My 
strength of love, which therefore never loses its value.

My Words cannot be devalued if you receive them differently in terms 
of time, for My Word will always and forever remain valid and can 
only be offered according to the recipient's state of maturity, and 
only I can assess this. Hence, if you believe that you are now being 
considered differently it can only concern the fact that the end is 
approaching and My admonitions and warnings are becoming ever more 
urgent.... yet the soul's development will always and forever remain 
the same, and everything I have once spoken will not lose its 
validity.

For My Word will never devalue itself, and where people accept it 
they are not in a position to understand it the way I want it to be 
understood.... For it is always My Word which is offered to you 
through human mouths and it is not up to you to pass judgment on it, 
for I truly know what is best for all of you and for which state of 
maturity it is given to you. And I will always direct it to where 
people need this very Word in order to develop upwards. And if you 
were all able to hear My voice directly then I would also be able to 
speak to everyone and answer his questions, but since this is not 
possible I give all My Words in such a way that they are useful to 
everyone and help him to develop further. For I know all hearts and 
know what they need, even if you humans don't know it.

(7.8.1965) I truly know what serves your fulfillment. Therefore, do 
not believe that I send My word to the earth without purpose or aim, 
but I always speak to each individual person as their spiritual 
condition requires and as they are receptive to it. Often, souls in 
the afterlife are addressed, and answers are given to the questions 
that move them, which I can only answer in the way they understand 
it, corresponding to their level of maturity. But never believe that 
a word from Me reaches the earth without purpose or goal, for 
everything is known to Me, every condition of the one being 
addressed, and no word loses its value because there are always 
people who must be addressed in this way or another way, and they 
should only spread My word...



And if I seem to lead My word seemingly randomly to the earth in 
awareness of the spiritual need, then take it as suitable for this 
spiritual need, for nothing is given in vain, nothing is without 
sense or purpose; everything serves only the upward development and 
is adapted to the maturity of the one who receives it (them) and 
therefore, I also guide the thoughts of those who receive My word 
directly from Me and bear responsibility for its dissemination.

Amen.
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